
LANDFILL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

October 1st, 2024 

4:00 P.M. 

 

Present:  Ben Bridges, Brenda Abercrombie, Mike Holley and Nathan Pilgreen.  Absent:  None.  Also 

present:  Curtis Moses, Russell Wade, Glenn Hutto, Milas Davidson, Brad Jones, Cindy McGibboney and 

Johnny Creed.   

 

Mr. Bridges called the meeting to order.  Mr. Holley led the group in prayer. 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mrs. Abercrombie and declared adopted by unanimous vote to 

approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Holley to approve the minutes of the September 3rd, 2024 

meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 

A brief discussion was held regarding the use of a time clock at the Landfill.  There used to be a time 

clock at the Landfill and it was done away with a couple of years ago.  There has been some abuse from 

the hourly employees and it has become necessary to reinstate the mandatory use of the time clock.  

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Holley to recommend to the full jury to implement the use of 

a time clock at the Landfill for all employees effective immediately.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mr. Bridges stated that the Town of Farmerville is interested in purchasing several rear load dumpsters.  

The Landfill currently has several extra rear load dumpsters that the Town of Farmerville could purchase.  

Motion Mrs. Abercrombie, seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to recommend to the full jury to sell five (5) 

rear load dumpsters to the Town of Farmerville at a cost of $500 each.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

A brief discussion was held regarding the tipping fees.  The Consumer Price Increase is 4.1%.  Motion 

Mr. Holley, seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to recommend to the full jury to accept the 2025 tipping fees 

as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

A brief discussion was held regarding a three (3) acre purchase from Stan Jiles.  The three (3) acres 

includes a dirt pit which will be utilized by several districts.  The property is located around the Grafton 

Crossing area.  Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mr. Holley to recommend to the full jury to 

purchase a three (3) acre tract from Stan Jiles at the rate of $5,000 per acre.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

A lengthy discussion was held regarding a proposed property purchase from Weyerhaeuser.  Brad Jones 

addressed the committee regarding several sites that would benefit the jury.  The property purchase will 

be discussed at the November meeting.  No action taken. 

 

Mr. Bridges presented a brief update on the leachate pump.   

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Bridges declared the meeting 

adjourned upon motion by Mr. Holley and duly seconded by Mr. Pilgreen on this the 1st day of 

October, 2024.    

 

Ben Bridges, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


